	Horton Grange Primary School Year 5
Teaching and Learning Information for Parents

Autumn 2 - 2018-2019

	  Maths
This half term we will be concentrating on: 

· Using the most appropriate methods for multiplication and division. This includes using the grid method, short and long multiplication and the bus stop method for division. 

· Mental maths for all ‘four number operations’.

· It is vitally important for everyone to learn their times tables!

Homework set each week is vital for development to practice skills that we have learnt within class.
	Key Information

Maths tutoring club will take place every Tuesday after school at 3:10 – 3.45.If your child has received a letter; please ensure that your child attends. 
	English

In English children will be reading ‘The Highwayman’ poem by Alfred Noyes and a Science Fiction text entitled ‘The War of the Worlds’.  We will be running regular reading interventions to help some of our weaker readers. 

Please listen to your child read every day and record comments in their planners so that your child can continue receiving the Raving Reader’s rewards!

	
	
	Science  
The children will be learning about ‘Forces.’ They will carry out research internet and text based research. They will develop their collaborative work skills and present their findings in different formats.  

	History

In History this half term we will be looking at life in England during the Anglo Saxon period. The children will look at various aspects of Anglo Saxon life. The children will make use of historical artefacts to develop their historical enquiry skills.   
	Computing
In ICT the children will learn about multimedia and how we can use this in everyday life. We will incorporate other ICT based skills with PowerPoint and Microsoft Word within these lessons too.
	Autumn 2 in Year 5


	MFL
In Arabic this term, children will learn colours and the names of some animals.  They will learn how to construct a simple sentence in Arabic using the vocabulary they have learnt so far this year. Children will learn new vocabulary through memory games, songs and video clips. 
	PSHE
In PSHE children will be learning about ‘Getting on and falling out’ and the importance of getting on with others.  They will develop their skills of working co-operatively. They will learn that everybody is special! Weekly assemblies will expand on the theme for the half term.

	Physical Education 
Children will be taking part in dance activities and performing sequences in groups which they will perform to others. In addition, they will be improving their skills in Netball.
	Music
Our Music topic this term is ‘Rhythm and Pulse.’  Children will be listening to various pieces of music and making comparisons between them.
	Design and Technology
Children will be completing a project incorporating Design & Technology to make Anglo-saxon scones. Children will also be designing an Anglo-saxon box/container to hold them.   
	RE 
Children will be learning about Signs and Symbols in Sikhism and Hinduism.  They will learn the importance of ‘The 5 K’s in Sikhism and the concept of God in the Hindu religion.


